# CHARNWOOD PRIMARY ACADEMY

Inspire...Nurture...Achieve...



Principal : Mrs K Stanley 01543 227560



# Key Dates For Your Diary

Friday 20th July

@ 1.45pm Year 6 Leavers Assembly

Friday 20th July

End of Term @ normal time

Wednesday 5th September

Children back to school

Monday 24th September

Individual Photographs

Week Beginning 22nd October

Year 6 Laches Wood

Week beginning 29th October

Half Term

## Friday 21st December

School closes for Christmas Holidays

INSET DAYS 2018/19

3rd September **2018** 4th September **2018** 7th January 2019 12th April 2019 22nd July 2019



Charnwood PTA needs new members!

If you are interested in joining the committee or just helping in any way please let school know!

Keep up to date with pictures, events and information on the school web-

www.charnwood.staffs.sch.uk

Governors@charnwood.staffs.sch.uk



Well done to everyone who entered the bake off. What a lot of future bakers we have!

**Charnwood Bake Off** Winners are:

Eli (Nursery), Futaba (Reception), Kaydi (Y1), Jesse (Y2), Megan (Y3), Caleb (Y4),

Katie (Y5), Izzy (Y6) and Mr Trickett!

Congratulations to Leia who has been chosen to join a competitive gymnastics club. Training 4 times a week Leia is a superstar.

Watch this space...

SCOOTERS/BIKES (including electric)

Please do not ride these on school site. A small child has recently been knocked over. Please walk them off site then ride home.

### Uniform

Please check our uniform policy on the website before buying new over the Summer. Upon signing our home school agreement you will abide by the uniform set out in the policy. We also have a set uniform for PE lessons. Remember if children have pierced ears, they must wear studs in the day and be able to take their own earrings out for PE.

SUMMER FAIR

Our fantastic PFA organised an amazing summer fair.



A huge thank you to everyone who helped set up, run stalls or came along to support us.

A massive **£2500** has been raised to spend on the children at Charnwood.

You are all amazing!

Don't forget the end of term disco this Thursday:

Nursery/Reception/Y1& Y2: 4pm until 5.15pm (Nurs/Rec to be accompanied by an adult)

**Y3/Y4/Y5** - 5.30pm until 7pm

**Year 6 VIP** area -5.30pm until 7.30pm (Pizza and chips included)

£2.50 per child. There will be a tuck shop on the night.

# **Weekly Class Attendance**

Week ending 6th July:	Week ending 13th July
Reception 88.39%	Reception 97.5%
Year 1 93.75%	Year 1 97.3%
Year 2 93.1%	Year 2 94.8%
Year 3 87.07%	Year 3 99.3%
Year 4 95.39%	Year 4 96.8%
Year 5 98.96%	Year 5 91.3%
Year 6 92.86%	Year 6 97.1%

We continually strive to make our Breakfast and After School clubs financially viable. Unfortunately, to able to do this from September, we will be closing After School club each day at <u>5.30pm</u>. We thank you in advance for your support and apologise for any inconvenience this may cause.



#### The Wide Awake Club

£4.50 per session between 7.45am—8.45am including breakfast.



#### **Tea Time Tigers**

 $\pounds 4.00$  up to 4.30pm

£8.00 up to 5.30pm

Please use it or we may lose it!

# **Good bye and Good Luck**

This week we say good bye to our fantastic Year 6. They have achieved so much in the years at Charnwood and we are very proud of each and every one of them.

They excelled themselves in their play last week and certainly know how to entertain an audience.

Everyone at Charnwood wishes them the best for the future, walk forward with confidence.



# Year 6 SATs

Year 6 have achieved amazing SATs results this year and every single one of them should be very proud of themselves. We hope you go to high school with buckets full of confidence in what you can achieve.



As I reflect on the year, I am so impressed with the achievements of the pupils at Charnwood. We have entered as many events as possible this year and all those who have participated have been a credit to us all. I would like to thank all staff for their support with the pupils both in school and out. Thank you to families and friends for your continued support without which we would not be the fantastic school we are today.

The end of the year signals a time for change as pupils move on to their next school and Mrs Atkins leaves us to spend more time with her family. We wish her all the very best and hope you come and visit us soon. So as we look forward to September we welcome Miss Thomson to join our teaching team at Charnwood.

On behalf of everyone at Charnwood we wish you a sunny, relaxing and safe summer. Thank you very much for your kind words, - they are truly appreciated and we have had a fantastic year learning every day with your child.

See you in September!



WEBSITE:- Our website is due to be updated during the holidays to link it to SUAT and the other schools within SUAT. Please keep checking for dates and events towards the end of the summer.

See you all on Wednesday 5th September. Doors open at 8.45am. School officially starts at 8.55am. Don't be late!!